May 20, 1935.

Dear Dr. Allen:

6-119-0

---

You will probably recall that last January I asked if you would not recommend me to have the title of assistant professor, and I believe you wrote Dean Schwegler and it seemed to be satisfactory to both of you, however this did not get on the records.

I am wondering if you would be willing to scratch the word instructor and write in the words assistant professor and write your ok under it. If this is possible I will very grateful to you.

My reason in asking this is the fact that I hope to get a masters from Iowa this summer and also that I am rounding out ten years at K.U.

Very sincerely,

Abrbert